
 
 

CITY OF CORONA 
OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration for the WRF-3 Lift Station Project 

In accordance with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and the State CEQA 
guidelines, the City of Corona has prepared an Initial Study to evaluate the environmental 
effects associated with the proposed WRF-3 Lift Station Project construction at the City 
owned Water Reclamation Facility #3 (WRF-3) in the City of Corona, Riverside County.  
WRF-3 is located approximately 850 feet southeast of the intersection of Cajalco Road 
and Temescal Canyon Road.  The sewer lift station will be constructed within the existing 
asphalt parking lot at WRF-3. Construction of the proposed lift station is anticipated to 
occur over a 9-month period starting in late 2020. 

The 30-day public comment period for the Draft Mitigated Negative Declaration begins on 
June 22, 2020 and closes on July 22, 2020.  The document is available for review at the 
City of Corona Clerks Office located at 400 S. Vicentia Avenue, Corona CA  92882.  
Comments may be made in writing at any time during the comment period, but must be 
received by 5:00 p.m. on July 22, 2020. 

Comments should be addressed to Gull Nawaz, Utility Engineer, and may be submitted by 
mail to the following address: City of Corona Public Works Department, 400 S. Vicentia 
Avenue, Corona, CA  92882, or by email to Gull.Nawaz@coronaca.gov.    

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that following the close of the public comment 
period, the City Council of the City of Corona, California, will conduct a public hearing to 
consider adoption of the Mitigated Negative Declaration in the Council Chambers, at City 
Hall, 400 South Vicentia Avenue, in said City of Corona,  August 19, 2020, at 6:30 p.m., or 
thereafter.  

The public is invited to attend the City Council meeting and comment on the application 
described above. Due to time constraints and the number of persons wishing to give oral 
testimony, each speaker will be limited to three minutes. You may wish to make your 
comments in writing and submit them to the City Clerk for inclusion into the public record. 
If you challenge any portion of these projects in court, you may be limited to raising only 
those issues you or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or 
in written correspondence delivered at, or prior to the public hearing. Any person unable 
to attend the public hearing may submit written comments to the City Clerk, 400 S. 
Vicentia Ave., Corona, CA 92882. If you have questions regarding this notice or the item 
to be heard, please contact the Public Works Department at (951) 736-2266. 

 
Sylvia Edwards, City Clerk  
Published: 6/24/2020 & July 1, 2020 
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